
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Open Board Meeting

September 16, 2010

Members present were:  Glen Scott, Barb Scott, Pam Scott, Jim Purdy, Jim Hatley, Barry Cooper, Janeen Igou, Lori O’Hare and Danielle Hill

The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm.  Board members introduced themselves to the members present and those members in attendance, introduced themselves.  

A special announcement was done to say goodbye to the Hatleys who are leaving for California to take care of an ailing family member.  

The minutes from the last meeting (August 2010) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote.

Glen did highlights of the year in review (2009) of Board accomplishments.  This included:  providing food cards for volunteer activities, the Recognition Banquet, revamping the website, quarterly newsletters, supporting the state during the funding freeze with the naturalist program,  publishing the Jr. Ranger books, funding the patches and pins, soldier passes,  bear signs and sponsoring the Native Plant Naturalist Program.
Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Our current spending balance is $1,847.49  in the 1st Bank account. We have a total of $12,267  including $5000 + in the ING account CD and the remainder of the donation for the Camper Services building.    20 passes for soldier’s families to attend the NCLI will be available.  The CD interest provided enough for 10 passes and an anonymous donor matched that amount to make it 20.  Treasurer’s report was submitted by Barb Scott and accepted unanimously.

Programs/Finance: No news.

Membership: 1 new membership was reported – Kristine Truesdell.

Communications: No news.  
Park Manager Update

Mitch reported that Bernie is out on leave due to an injury possibly until the end of the year.  
Brian Kerrigan was promoted and will be going to Trinidad Lake State Park.

Brett, a new seasonal ranger starts tomorrow as the two Kristen’s terms end soon.

The Master Plan for the Top of the Mountain is slowing down due to the need to figure out where the trails can go and to survey the boundary on the West Side of the property that bumps into Forest Service property.  

Upcoming events are:  Camp Host Jamboree Sept. 27 – 29;  Brian Kerrigan’s farewell party on Sept. 26; No Child Left Inside (NCLI) on Oct 2;  Exterra Bike Race Oct 9;  Possibly a Creature of the Night type program in November, Open House in December

Winter camping season starts October 16.  Swift Puma will be the camping area kept open year round this year as opposed to the Meadows.  

The Parks Board approved a fee increase today for daily, yearly and camping fees.

The weekend trail work days went well on Talon to straighten out a bad curve.

Old Business

Bear Signs: 95% of the signs have been installed.
Memorial and Donor Recognition Program:  A meeting was held with Butch Lee on some ideas for this.  More to come.
Camper Services Center project update:  the text and graphics are 2/3 done and Pat hopes they will be complete within the next 2 months. 

New Business

No Child Left Inside: Janeen is working hard on this event.
Camp Host Jamboree: Will be 27 -29 Sept.
FCMSP Board Elections will be in October.  

Motion made to facilitate budget and collection of money for Front Range BBQ for Brian’s farewell.  Motion approved unanimously.  Dani will give the final invoice to Barb.

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:00pm.  

Next meeting: October 21 at 5:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare, Secretary

